From: Fitch, Julie A. [mailto:julie.fitch@cpuc.ca.gov]
Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2017 4:15 PM

Subject: A.17-01-013 et al: Email ruling partially granting IBEW motion for extension of time
Dear parties to A.17-01-013 et al. (energy efficiency business plan applications):

This email ruling partially grants the February 14, 2017 motion for extension of time filed by the
California State Labor Management Cooperation Committee for the International Brotherhood of
Electrical Workers (IBEW) and the National Electrical Contractors Association. The motion references the
amended application by Southern California Edison Company (SCE) filed February 10, 2017 and requests
an extension of time to protest/respond to all business plan filings on the new date for
protests/responses to SCE’s application.

This ruling partially grants the IBEW motion in order to allow additional time to respond to SCE’s
amended application. The deadline for protests/responses to all business plan proposals (from all
program administrators including utilities, community choice aggregators, and existing and potential
regional energy networks) will now be Friday, March 3, 2017.

Replies to protests/responses, which are only authorized to be filed by program administrators or
potential program administrators who filed business plan proposals in January 2017, will be due no later
than Friday, March 10, 2017.

| also note that IBEW’s motion includes reference to its inability to search the PDF filing of San Diego Gas
and Electric’s (SDG&E’s) business plan, a problem that Commission staff were unable to replicate. |
request that SDG&E work with IBEW, and any other party requesting assistance, to ensure parties’
opportunity to effectively review their business plan filing.

Finally, as a courtesy notice, parties should plan on Thursday, March 16, 2017 for a prehearing
conference (PHC) in this proceeding. A formal ruling noticing the PHC will be issued soon, but parties
may consider the inclusion of this information in this email as a “save the date” notice for schedule
planning purposes.

The Docket office shall formally file this email ruling.

Best regards,

Julie A. Fitch

Administrative Law Judge

California Public Utilities Commission
(415) 703-3134
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